Henderson County Homeless Coalition/Balance of State Meeting

July 12, 2016, 10 AM

Blue Ridge Community Health Center Meeting Room

Next Meeting: August 9th, 2016, 10 AM; Housing group 9 AM; Coordinated Entry group follows Coalition meeting

Present:  see attached sheet for attendees
Trina Hill opened the meeting and will facilitate. David Jacklin is on a Permanent Supportive Housing call and could not attend. 
Proposed changes to meeting structure – Trina referred to our desire to efficiently use our meeting times. She requests agency updates be submitted to her, which she will forward with the monthly distribution of our minutes and agendas. As a transition, we will continue with needed updates today and until the new process is firmly put in place.

Introductions and Agency Updates 

Lindsay Smith is holding a fall-prevention workshop at Oak Haven Apartments tomorrow night at six. It is open to the community. 

Kathaleen McWilliams – Housing Assistance Corporation – passed out fliers for a film tomorrow night (6-7:30) at the Hendersonville Community Co-op education room, “Starting Point: Affordable Self-Help Housing in America”, giving the 50 year history of this shelter option. HAC also celebrated the completion of its Hillcrest development in Edneyville.

Mandolyn Orrell of BRCHS and the Free Clinic is leaving her position as Patient Health Advocate this Friday. The Free Clinic will be hiring a replacement (Mandolyn would be glad to provide details of duties to anyone interested). The Clinic is also looking for a part-time RN.

Approval of June, 2016 Meeting Minutes

Trina asked for approval of the minutes, with one change – the SMC and FPS program is called Assertive Engagement not Service Engagement.   Arianna DeToro-Forlenza moved approval, Kim MacNish and others second, adopted by common consent. 

Balance of State (BoS) Regional Steering Committee
Trina noted from the latest call that the ncceh.org website now shows a FAQ document regarding the regional restructuring process now underway. 

Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) –  Counties we will join with for regionalization want to conduct ESG locally rather than regionally, so we will proceed in this way.  ESG application will be released in August.  Trina does not know the amount to be available – last year was $62,000. HCHC needs a point person (and BoS contact) by August to facilitate BoS support.  Kristen Martin, Anita Oldham, and Sarah Kowalak have offered to work on this. The group will need to create a scorecard for rating applications, publicize the opportunity to agencies, set a ranking process and recommend an applicant for the Coalition to support.   If anyone is interested in participating in this subcommittee, please let Trina know.  
Continuum of Care Grant (CoC) – The application materials came out June 29th.  The review and approval process roughly parallel ESG. A scorecard is in place: reference www.ncceh.org\files\7178\  HCHC needs to designate a representative to BoS to do project review; we have until July 22nd to forward a volunteer. Austin Watson and Trina have done this in previous cycles. Duties will be rather intensive but limited in time to a day or so, including conference call/s with NCCEH, reviewing submissions and scoring, and participating in BoS averaging of scores for ranking. Trina notes that the funds are available in two tiers- the first tier projects are usually funded, and usually include renewals. New projects are usually second tier per prior experience. As with ESG, it is important for our Coalition to participate in these processes and send representation to BoS in order for our local applicants to receive points when they submit applications for funding. 
Written Standards Review process – BoS is requesting grantee and other feedback on posted documents by August 12. 

The BoS Steering Committee will receive this information.

HMIS Governance – Management of this tool is through a committee of BoS, where Brian Alexander and David Jacklin both participate.
Coordinated Assessment Conference call – is a BoS regular event on second Tuesdays from 3 to 4:30. Anyone can participate by registering in advance with ncceh.org. One anticipated product is a Quarterly Outcomes report.
Permanent Supportive Housing conference calls also are a BoS regular event, but they conflict with our current Coalition meeting times.
Coordinated Assessment update – Glori Keating


Glori presented examples of the monthly reported use of the prevention and diversion screening tool, then went over the questions covered by this tool. The example showed case information collected in several ways – by individual or family, by housing status, by outcome of the screening, by whether domestic violence could be involved. Other kinds of information may also be useful, such as ages. The review shows at least two gaps in our response systems: That persons who are at immanent risk of losing their housing have nowhere to go for help with that issue, until they are screened as Actually Homeless per HUD definition. Likewise, Glori estimates our caseloads are large enough to enforce wait lists for housing that average 6-8 weeks and may cause some to go unhoused for 6-8 months. This gap is produced by a lack of resources.


A Diversion outcome may consist of a referral to Pisgah Legal, or to SafeLight, or the Veterans Administration. 


The screening tool may be used anew with a client each day, as the answers it yields may change.


David and Glori anticipate that the outcomes of shelter assistance seekers will be best shown in a Quarterly Report (currently in draft only), which will best report the outcomes for people and families. This is labor intensive work, with an estimated three to six meetings with clients prior to settlement via Rapid Re-housing. But down the road these process costs will be weighed against outcomes at emergency rooms, in terms of public safety, and the other negatives of not having shelter. 


Another gap exposed is the wide difference between the 41 screenings for June routed through Glori as outreach coordinator, versus about 200 identified contacts to 2-1-1 for housing assistance. We need to understand this.


Part of what's needed is to get a broad understanding of the tools “out there” to use for assessment. Glori calls the prevention/diversion screening a two-minute assessment. Its significant features are 1. Identifying if domestic violence is present – a safety issue. 2. Focus on preventing or avoiding homelessness. 3. Organizing responses to get people off the streets and into shelter. 


Arianna DeToro-Forlenza asked how veteran status could be addressed. The screening tool can't be edited, but any agency using it can add additional questions relevant to their work, including referrals to others. Knowing veteran status plainly could help many caseworkers. 


Over time it will help to look at how accountable the tool is to guide our services and work. A source page for related documents is http://www.ncceh.org/bos/coordinatedassessment/ 


Ron Howard of Thrive noted how different this information is from the Point-in-time count information. He credits this to the focus provided by having a key point person for assessments.
Balance of State Restructuring


Trina went over the regionalization involved in creating the 13 new coalitions (down from about 27 previously). We are confirmed to be joining with Transylvania, Polk, and Rutherford counties as a new coalition. BoS plans for the change to be completed by January 1, 2017. A transition committee will be formed. It will need to create operating plans and timelines. We will need a redesigned PIT count in January. A new name is needed. David, Trina and Sarah Lancaster are to meet next week with representatives of the other counties.  We'll have a good start because agencies such as Smoky Mountain, WCCA, NAMI, ABCCM, Pisgah Legal and others serve (part or all of) these areas. 


Henderson's Coalition will need to vote on the transition plans in August.  Plans will include naming a new regional lead and alternate, a point-in-time count lead, a funding lead, and a coordinated assessment lead. 


Kim MacNish of NAMI saw our creation and staffing of the Coordinated Assessment  position as a priority to focus on during the transition. Trina responded that we may be able to do that. We have maintained contact with Jennifer Molliere, director of the Haven shelter in Transylvania and a founder of the coalition there. Amy Upham helped Polk and Rutherford to form their startup coalition, which has only been going about five months, so they do not have a point-in-time count or process set up. Kim felt mental health will be a big issue; Blue Ridge Community Health is expanding services in Polk, but it looks like there are not enough “feet on the ground” to do the work needed.   Mandolyn Orrell noted that Lance Gollar of BRCHS is working on a 'patient navigation' program, using Charity Tracker (but in a separate installation, due to HIPAA privacy rules). Kim spoke of the Rutherford Free Clinic. 


Tim Jones of Hendersonville Rescue Mission noted that the Mission routinely coordinates with law enforcement and raises funds in Polk and Rutherford counties, which it considers as part of its service area, adding to its long-standing work in Hendersonville.


If anyone is interested in being part of the transition committee please contact Trina. 

Affordable Housing 


Trina said the coalition's Housing committee did not meet this morning. She noted the conflict with the Coordinated Assessment meeting today, but also said that only four met for Housing last month. We will continue to need work on housing, so a point person should come forward.

Ron Howard was asked to speak of the Moore Place visit he'd made. Ron is willing to try to get a visitor from that project to explain its work. This approved by a consensus of the coalition. Ron mentioned that the CA group had thought about meeting after the coalition monthly meetings, so that Housing could have the nine o'clock time back without conflict. 

Sharon Tirrell asked how the recent 'wrap-up' session of United Way and Community Foundation staff and funders could serve our work. Trina mentioned also the involvement of the Partnership For Health, and the overall need to 'get out of silos' to do new work. Someone sought the name of a builder present at those meetings – The Flatiron Group was mentioned. Lee Henderson-Hill helped set up those meetings and could help with follow-up; she and Denise Long expect to do some further work in September.  Sarah Kowalak will keep us posted. Sharon said we will need structures to get coordination. She was dismayed when John Connett suggested asking for zoning authority to increase density for more area outside Hendersonville City, but got no responses, indicating no support. 
August Coalition Meeting


Trina has asked Brian Alexander to speak next time on regions and transition issues. It seems likely we'll establish quarterly (regional) Coalition meetings to align with BoS work, and push use of conference calls to fill in. It's likely that our county group would continue to meet monthly, though we would not be required to post our records at ncceh.org (as the regional Coalition will need to do).

The meeting was adjourned, to gather again August 9. 
Submitted by:  Chris Berg


